
 
 

INFORMATION CLAUSES  

processing of personal data by the Polish-American Foundation for the Commemoration of POW Camps in Szubin 
with its registered office in Szubin at 17 Jarosława Dąbrowskiego Street, apt.1, 89-200 Szubin, Poland 

KRS 0000780716, NIP 5581871264, REGON 383087694 
hereinafter referred as to the Foundation. 

 
The Foundation hereby – acting as a personal data administrator on the basis of the relevant standards of Polish and European law  

(including according to the regulation of the European Parliament and of the Council (UE) 2016/679 of 27 April 2016 on the protection of 
individuals with regard to the processing of personal data and on the free movement of such data and repealing Directive 95/46/EC,  and the 

Personal Data Protection Act of 10 May 2018, Journal of Laws of 2018, item 1000, hereinafter referred to as "the Act"),   
– shall inform you as follows: 

 
I. submitting Your personal data is voluntary, no less necessary for the conclusion and performance of the Donation Agreement (including, 

among others, obtaining the object of donation by the Foundation, keeping internal records of the objects and the Donors and the process of 
archiving personal data and the processing of personal data for internal statistical purposes) and – in the case of such consent – to be 
awarded the Foundation and – in the case of such consent for artifacts and intangible assets – marking the object of Donation by the 
Foundation with first and last names of the Donor; 

II. the personal data you have provided will be processed by the Polish-American Foundation for the Commemoration of POW Camps in Szubin 
with its registered office in Szubin at 17 Jarosława Dąbrowskiego Street, apt.1, 89-200 Szubin Poland, KRS 0000780716, NIP 5581871264, 
REGON 383087694; 

III. the personal data obtained by the Foundation will be stored for the period necessary for the proper conclusion and execution of the Donation 
Agreement and keeping an inventory of objects, as well as for the period of limitation of any claims arising from the above mentioned titles; 

IV. you are entitled to: 
a) have access to your personal data and receive a copy thereof, 
b) to rectify (correct) your personal data, 
c) request the deletion, restriction or objection to the processing of your personal data, 
d) transfer your personal data, 
e) to lodge a complaint with the supervisory authority (the President of the Personal Data Protection Office), 

V. at any time, you are entitled to: 
a) withdraw your consent to the processing of personal data, provided that the above does not affect the lawfulness of the processing of 

personal data previously carried out on the basis of the applicable standards; 
b) to object to the processing of personal data, with the reservation that the processing of personal data may be continued if there are legally 

justified grounds to do so (i.e. when the interests, rights or freedoms of the Donor are paramount, or when the personal data will be 
necessary for the Foundation to establish, assert, defend claims or fulfill its obligations under the law); 

VI. your personal data: 
a) may be used for the purpose of concluding and performing the Donation Agreement as well as keeping internal records of objects and 

Donors made available to persons who have been entrusted with the processing of personal data in writing and who are responsible for 
the breach of processing rules, including entities providing accounting services to the Foundation, legal services, analytical services, 
providers of IT systems and IT services, operators of electronic payment systems and banks in the scope of payment execution, postal 
operators and couriers in the scope of their services, public authorities entitled to receive your personal data on the basis of legal 
regulations, 

b) will not be processed for direct marketing purposes, 
c) is not covered by automated decision-making, and that decisions on them are not covered by profiling, 
d) will not be transferred to a third country; 

VII. the Foundation's Personal Data Inspector may be contacted by e-mail (office@szubinpowcamps.org), by post (Polish-American Foundation 
for the Commemoration of POW camps in Szubin) or by telephone (+48 52 307 09 95). 


